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(b) Briefly describe the background 
of each partnership, including, but not 
limited to: 

(1) The amount of capital raised from 
investors, the extent to which net pro-
ceeds from the original offering of in-
terests have been invested, the extent 
to which funds have been invested as 
planned and the amount not yet in-
vested; and 

(2) The partnership’s investment ob-
jectives and the extent to which the 
partnership has achieved its invest-
ment objectives. 

(c) Discuss whether the general part-
ner (including any affiliated person 
materially dependent on the general 
partner’s compensation arrangement 
with the partnership) or any partner-
ship has experienced since the com-
mencement of the most recently com-
pleted fiscal year or is likely to experi-
ence any material adverse financial de-
velopments. If so, describe such devel-
opments and the effect of the trans-
action on such matters. 

§ 229.908 (Item 908) Reasons for and 
alternatives to the roll-up trans-
action. 

(a) Describe the reason(s) for the roll- 
up transaction. 

(b)(1) If the general partner or spon-
sor considered alternatives to the roll- 
up transaction being proposed, describe 
such alternative(s) and state the rea-
son(s) for their rejection. 

(2) Whether or not described in re-
sponse to paragraph (b)(1) of this Item 
(§ 229.908), describe in reasonable detail 
the potential alternative of continu-
ation of the partnerships in accordance 
with their existing business plans, in-
cluding the effects of such continu-
ation and the material risks and bene-
fits that likely would arise in connec-
tion therewith, and, if applicable, the 
general partner’s reasons for not con-
sidering such alternative. 

(3) Whether or not described in re-
sponse to paragraph (b)(1) of this Item 
(§ 229.908), describe in reasonable detail 
the potential alternative of liquidation 
of the partnerships, the procedures re-
quired to accomplish liquidation, the 
effects of liquidation, the material 
risks and benefits that likely would 
arise in connection with liquidation, 
and, if applicable, the general partner’s 

reasons for not considering such alter-
native. 

(c) State the reasons for the struc-
ture of the roll-up transaction and for 
undertaking such transaction at this 
time. 

(d) State whether the general partner 
initiated the roll-up transaction and, if 
not, whether the general partner par-
ticipated in the structuring of the 
transaction. 

(e) State whether the general partner 
recommends the roll-up transaction 
and briefly describe the reasons for 
such recommendation. 

§ 229.909 (Item 909) Conflicts of inter-
est. 

(a) Briefly describe the general part-
ner’s fiduciary duties to each partner-
ship subject to the roll-up transaction 
and each actual or potential material 
conflict of interest between the general 
partner and the investors relating to 
the roll-up transaction. 

(b)(1) State whether or not the gen-
eral partner has retained an unaffili-
ated representative to act on behalf of 
investors for purposes of negotiating 
the terms of the roll-up transaction. If 
no such representative has been re-
tained, describe the reasons therefor 
and the risks arising from the absence 
of separate representation. 

(2) If an unaffiliated representative 
has been retained to represent inves-
tors: 

(i) Identify such unaffiliated rep-
resentative; 

(ii) Briefly describe the representa-
tive’s qualifications, including a brief 
description of any other transaction 
similar to the roll-up transaction in 
which the representative has served in 
a similar capacity within the past five 
years; 

(iii) Describe the method of selection 
of such representative, including a 
statement as to whether or not any in-
vestors were consulted in the selection 
of the representative and, if so, the 
names of such investors; 

(iv) Describe the scope and terms of 
the engagement of the representative, 
including, but not limited to, what 
party will be responsible for paying the 
representative’s fees and whether such 
fees are contingent upon the outcome 
of the roll-up transaction; 
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